
SITE COUNCIL MEETING 
Wednesday, November 7, 2018 

3:00-4:00 PM 
 
Facilitator  
Caryn Cole 
 
Attendees 
Cindy Fletcher, Counselor 
Susanne Marrone, Resource Teacher 
Sam Johnson, Resource Teacher 
Kathleen Leonard, Parent 
Leslie Durham, Parent 
Linda Wright, Parent 
 

Introductions/Agenda Review 

School Letter Grade 

 Mrs. Cole reviewed the school letter grades recently released.  She shared we moved to 

a B grade from a C, primarily due to our growth scores.   

 Mrs. Cole explained that means taking a student from where they come in at the 
beginning of the year and hitting their expected growth target by the end of the year.  
The Arizona Department of Education Assessment division configures these growth 
targets as part of the annual AZ Merit exam. 

 
Capital Money 

 Mrs. Cole reviewed that we have spent a portion of our capital money this year on signs 
to help direct traffic during parent drop-off and pick-up, as well as two character 
banners at the entrance and exit of the parking lot, and a sign noting our partnership as 
a Project Lead the Way school. 

 
Parent Survey 

 The council reviewed the questions from the 17-18 parent survey 

 Discussed if any changes needed made on this year’s survey 

 The council decided to eliminate three questions because of this review based on them 
being too open-ended and not yielding the information we are looking for or that is 
helpful in making future decisions.   

 As a result, three new questions were developed to help us gain data on parents ability 
to help their students with homework, interest in utilizing a parent resource center if 
one were to be developed, and how many students are limited in the after school 
activities they can participate in due to transportation issues. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m. 

 
Next Meeting is January 23, 2019 

 
 


